
 
 

MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES 
February 28, 2022 

 
  

Johanna D’Aleo opened the meeting at 9:00 a.m. with the singing of the National Anthem and O’ Canada, along with the 

Pledge of Allegiance.  We welcomed a new guest from Wisconsin.     

 
Delores Simpson gave the hospital report:  There was an ambulance on Monday for a local guest but they did not take 

him.  Jeanne Leach fell on Wednesday and was found Thursday.  She is conscious now and has a nephew to check on 

her.  Continue to keep Larry Gillem in your prayers.  He and Vera Janis are undergoing infusion therapy.  Irene Kalanecky 

fell and broke her hip.  She is in less pain now and has moved to the rehab floor.  No visitors.  Bob Fassen has a sprained 

ankle but is here now.  Alta Hough has been in the hospital with Covid and is home now and doing better.  Bruce Malterud 

had surgery on Tuesday and was home Wednesday.  A cyst was found on his nerve, and he is unable to stand or bend, 

so he is taking it easy.      

 

Pastor Dave led us in prayer for the 55 names in the Memorial.  There is a pdf available through MarilynStrandberg.  

Email her at Marilynstrandberg314@gmail.com.  We also prayed for Gary and Sharon Branson’s grandson who is 

heading to Poland as a Ranger. 

 
Al reported 539 Guests on 328 Sites, and if you haven't already stopped into the Office to update your info, please do 

so. “Regarding this past week gunshots that we have heard, on several nights from behind the resort to the North, also 

one of our units had a bullet that did hit the door, and a bullet was found lying on the porch, but no one is sure how that 

got there.  If you hear or see anything, immediately call 911.  The police came out the other day and did an investigation, 

as they should be treated as an emergency. 

 
Somewhat of an update on Robert Hernandez who had suffered a stroke, was supposed to be released this weekend to 
go home to his parents they had to get a hospital bed for him, but his mother said he could write some, and was able to 
mumble some not sure just how much but all is a good sign. so as we continue prayers for him and his family to help with 
his needs. 
  
One last note Sandy from the mailroom is trying to track if anyone knows Phillip Kloph does anyone know this person unit 
1161 has mail stacked up and medicine.” 
  

Next Sunday, Ice Cream social at 2 and at 3:00, we will have a Comedy hour in the Main Hall.  
 

Thirsty Thursday this week is at Logan’s Roadhouse on 10
th
 and Trenton.  Meet at 3:30 and eat at 4 pm.  

 

On Tuesday, March 1, we have Jamie Layton as entertainment.  He sings gospel and country and used to sing with the 

Statler Brothers.  Deep voice.  Please come. 

 

The next End of Driveway Sale will be open to the public.  Saturday, March 12, 8-12 noon.  

 

There was a pink towel left in the Main Hall by someone not in our park at the Wednesday dance.  If you have seen it, 

please bring it to the Activities Office.  

 

There are pictures in the back of the Hall of events and activities that we have had this year.  If you would like copies, 
please see Regina. 

 

Lost and Found has some jackets.  It is on the right side of the stage.  Please claim. 

 

Advanced Spanish class begins today at 10:30 in Card Room 1, and Beginning Spanish at 1:00 today. 

 

Bunco is for ladies and men on Friday from 12:00-1:30 pm in the AC Room.  Cost is $1.  Join us. 

 

Sewing Room News:  Last class of the season will be March 7 and 14 on Wool Applique from 1-4 pm.  Sign up in the 

Sewing Room.  Charity sewing this week is on Thurs, March 3 will be Sewing for Children, lead by Kay Lane and Marilyn 
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Rodr, from 9 a.m. – 3 pm.  There is also a Signature Quilt for Louise Chase to be delivered and the end of March.  All are 

welcome to sign it.   

 

Sewing Room Luncheon and meeting will be Wed March 2 in the A&C Room, at noon.  Signup sheet is in the Sewing 

Room.  Cost is $6.  Payments for Sewing Room lockers for 2022-2023 will be collected in the Sewing Room after the 

meeting.  Cost is $10. 

 
Thanks to all who attended TOT Showcase last Friday and those who shared the different items they make, and to Gary 

Branson for the great background music.  Also, thanks to those who helped with setting up/take down of the Main Hall. 

 

Vitalant will be here again on March 1
st
 for blood donations from 9-noon in Al Barnes.  Sign up on the Medical Board.  

Walk-ins are welcome but prior signup is helpful. 

 

BPs will be taken by Delores Simpson after MMM. 

 

We made 16 fleece blankets for children last month for Donna kindergarten teacher and will continue to do so.  There are 

12 schools in Donna that are in need of blankets and clothing.  Marilyn Rodr thanked everyone who came to make 16 in 

one day.  This Thursday, they need ironers, sewers, pinners and tying.  9A-2 pm.  Good treats.  Please stop by. 

 
Cledia thanked all the volunteers who helped make the Craft Show possible.  She will be stepping down from the Chair 

position for next year.  Please see Cledia if you can help. The next Craft Show is on March 19
th
 and we could use more 

volunteers to help with lunch. 

 

Sherry Saathoff thanked those who helped make the Memorial possible:  Video, Readers, Candle Lighters, bulletins. 

 

Floy Slavik talked about her experience with the Winter Texan Orchestra.  They will be playing for us on March 8 at 7 pm 

in the Main Hall.  Come join us. 

 

Bob Fassen will chair St. Patrick’s Day on March 17, Thursday.  Agenda is posted.  There will be a parade if groups want 

to lead one.  Coffee and donuts, line dance, Mermaids, kayak race, Turkey Shoot, Bean Bag toss, Pickleball.  Traditional 

fare is brats and burgers.  Need a few more volunteers.  See Bob Fassen.  Jenny Fassen added that the parade is to 
show off the different groups to encourage people to join them.  

 

Nebraska Lunch is March 2
nd

 at Golden Corral. 

 

Wisconsin luncheon is March 16
th
 from 11-1 in the AC Room.  Bring a dish to pass.  $5 exchange gift optional.  Sign up at 

the back. 

 

Golden Age Olympics events have come to an end.  Wednesday, March 2 is the Awards Ceremony for individual and 

Park awards.  Starts at 10:00 a.m. at the Lark Community Center.  We would like to recognize the TOT Golden Age 

Olympic players next Monday morning meeting, March 7
th
.  Please wear your Golden Age Olympic shirts and medals.    

 

Kitchen News:  Lunch tomorrow is Salisbury Steak, mashed potatoes, green beans and dessert. 
 

There are items for sale from the Outpost, left over from the Craft Show table.  Some are tee shirts, caps, baby bibs, 

purses, totes, backpacks.  Make an offer. 

 

Wood Shop 50/50 was $42 and won by Lot 704. 

 

Bob McDougall drew for door prizes. 


